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Title:      Professional Services Contract for Parking Deck Structural and Operational Assessments 

From:  Mark McDonald, Transportation Director Meeting Date: Monday June 19, 2017  

Public Hearing: No  Advertising Date: NA 
Advertised By: NA 

 
 

 
Attachments: Scope of Work, Fee, Contract and General Conditions 

 

 

PURPOSE:  
Consideration of a contract for professional engineering services with Walker Parking Consultants for structural condition 
and operational assessments of the City’s three parking decks. 

BACKGROUND:  
The City owns three multilevel parking structures in the downtown area: the Plaza Garage (with 690 spaces); the Broad 
Street Deck (256 spaces); and the Main Street Deck (252 spaces).  These structures were all built between 1975 and 1990, 
and over the years have required capital maintenance improvements to address various issues associated with weathering, 
age, and normal wear and tear. The last structural assessments were performed over a decade ago. 

Additionally, an operational assessment is long overdue. The current system used for gating, ticketing, scanning, and 
revenue management runs on DOS-based software that is no longer produced or supported, and the equipment manufacturer 
is no longer in business.    

The Transportation Department has selected Walker Parking to conduct studies that independently address the structural 
condition and operational needs. Structural findings will be prioritized based on severity and probable repair costs, and 
categorized into an implementation plan that can be funded over the next three to five years. The operational study will 
evaluate commercially available parking access and revenue control systems (PARCS) for the off-street garages and on-
street parking in the central business district, with recommendations for procurement and assistance with installation and 
start-up.  This will also include the development of a sustainable strategy for future parking management and revenue 
generation.  

BUDGET IMPACT: 

The combined fee for the structural condition and operational assessments is $95,000. Capital funds have been programmed 
for the studies. The reports with recommendations can be completed in less than six months. 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED: 
The Transportation Department requests City Council’s consideration and approval of a contract with Walker Parking 
Consultants for the described professional services. 
























